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[bookmark: _GoBack]Watsontown Borough Council
November 4, 2013


OPENING:		The November 4, 2013 Watsontown Borough Council Meeting was called
			to order by Council President Harriet Miller at 7:30 PM with the opening 
prayer by Jack Marshall and the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

MEMBERS		President Harriet Miller, Vice President Harry Hefty, Jack Marshall, Mary PRESENT:		Phillips, Ralph Young, Pat Yeager, Solicitor Benjamin Landon, Mayor 				Dave Hontz, Chief Dennis Derr, Borough Manager Edie Moser and 				Secretary/Treasurer Brendi Brooke.  				

OTHERS		Dane Hanford, Christina Wolfe, Jim Ritter, Janet Rump, Ferris Roberts, PRESENT:		Carolyn Powell, Virginia Emery, Linda Reynolds, Buzz Renolds, Dave 				Powell, Brenda Boyer, Gary Harmon, James Plotts, Barbara Pick, Michael 			Koch, Dan Folk, William West, Hal Crozier, Rory Kania, Kevin Mertz of 				the Standard Journal, Ken Hollenbach, Bob Frey, Viola Ranck, Tim 				Ranck, Jay Jones, Virginia Wirth, Becky Hontz.

CLARIFICATION	Mayor Hontz spoke regarding the minutes from October 28, 2013.  He
OF MINUTES:	asked for clarification regarding the cameras at the park and garage.  He 				read the last sentence “President Miller asked Chief Derr to do whatever is 			necessary to gain access to all cameras and report back to Council”.  				President Miller said there was concern that if there was a problem, the 				police have no access to the footage or evidence on the cameras.  Mayor 				Hontz asked if it was procedural and not that access was denied.  					President Miller said access was never denied.  The Mayor also wanted to 				make sure Council knew the cameras were installed but not operational.  				President Miller said Council was not aware they were not operational.  				The Mayor said more programming needs to be done, which President 				Miller said Council was unaware of.  Chief Derr said he met with Scott 				Winters today and Scott briefed him on the cameras and their locations, 				which look fine from a police stand point of view.  The cameras do show 				the bays, doorways and entrances to the building.  The cameras are up and 				Scott is waiting for additional equipment so the cameras can be on line 				and monitored.  The Mayor said that was the same information he had, 				they were just recently installed and a recorder and programming are 				needed to complete the installation of the system.  President Miller 					said Council was not privy to that information and didn’t understand why 				they were installed without having everything necessary.  She asked if the 				monitor and programming was being addressed and the Mayor said he 				didn’t know, that’s why he was asking the questions.  A resident asked 				who installed the cameras, Edie said S&K Electric.  Another asked who 				authorized their installation, to which they were answered with “Council”.  			It was again clarified, this conversation was regarding the cameras at 				the garage, not the park.  The Mayor said he understood the cameras 				were not installed for public safety reasons, but for other reasons.  

APPROVAL OF	Harry Hefty made a motion, seconded by Jack Marshall to approve the MINUTES:		minutes for the Council Meeting on October 7, 2013 and the Committee 				Meeting on October 28, 2013.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Yeager		- yes		Miller		- yes
				Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
				Marshall	- yes		Phillips	- abstain - 10/7/13
										 - yes - 10/28/13

			Motion was approved by majority vote.

BILLS &		Jack Marshall made a motion to approve bills and transfers in the amount 
TRANSFERS:	of $348,367.56.  A second was made by Mary Phillips.  A roll call vote 				was taken as follows:

				Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
				Marshall	- yes		Phillips	- yes
				Miller		- yes		Yeager		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion approved.

VISITORS:		Dave Powell of 506 Main Street spoke about payment to an investigator in 			the amount of $10,000.00 plus and wanted to know what the report was 				for, is it finished, was it acted upon and will it ever be made public?  				President Miller said the investigation was a personnel matter and will not 				be discussed at a public meeting.  Dave Powell asked what if someone 				pursued the matter through “right to know”, then could the public have 				access?  Solicitor Landon said no, it was a personnel matter.  The Mayor 				asked if the entire subject was taboo or just the contents.  The Solicitor 				said personnel matters cannot be discussed in public.  The Mayor asked if 				Council’s course of action could be discussed relative to the matter and the 			confidential report.  He also asked if a review of the investigation was 				released.  President Miller said yes, a review had been released.  Harry 				Hefty said one finding was the Borough’s lack of a handbook.  The Mayor 			said he wanted to contest Council’s statement, to which Solicitor Landon 				advised him not to get into personnel matters.  The Mayor said it was not a 			personnel matter he was contesting but rather the performance of this 				Council.  He said he contests the President’s statement.  To his 					knowledge, a detailed 	review of the confidential report has not taken place 			at any meeting he has attended, not executive or open.  He also wanted to 				correct Mr. Powell because in his packet that was delivered on Friday, 				there was an additional bill from the investigator for another $5,979.98, 				bringing the grand total to $15,733.55 for something this Council doesn’t 				want to discuss.   Dave Powell said, with the impending election, everyone 			on the panel (Council) has a sign in their yard promoting Harry, which is 				their prerogative. However, he just finds something wrong with that.  As a 				citizen, you can promote anyone you want but as a member of a Borough 				Council, he knows it’s not illegal, but it’s just not right.  He also wanted to 			know why you folks, (Council) are so intent on getting that man (the 				Mayor).  He asked, what has he (the Mayor) done wrong?  Has he done 				something that merits this type of activity?  Pat Yeager asked Dave Powell 			if this was about getting Mr. Hontz?  Pat wanted to clarify that she was not 			a part of Council’s stand.  Dave Powell said he knew it was everyone on 				Council, but Pat.  President Miller said she was advised by the Solicitor 				not to answer Mr. Powell’s question.  Council has the right as Borough 				citizens to promote whom they choose.  Harry Hefty asked Dave Powell if 			he was still a member of the Civil Service Commission, to which Dave 				said “no”.  Mr. Powell asked what will happen if Harry Hefty loses the 				election tomorrow?  He said Council will not be any better off than they 				are now.  President Miller acknowledged Mr. Powell was correct, Council 				will be 	right where they are now.  Mr. Powell said it’s no wonder people 				get discouraged with politics.  “We’ve got garbage in Washington, 					garbage in Harrisburg, a nut house in Sunbury and the same thing here in 				the Borough of Watsontown”.  He said it is shameful.  President Miller 				said there is a lot that Council would like to say but unfortunately they’ve 				been advised not to.  She said if only Council could say what they know 				but they are not allowed to.  Mr. Powell said maybe President Miller could 			enlighten him personally.  

ELECTRIC		Brenda Boyer of 106 Riverview Drive had a few questions that came 
QUESTIONS:	about from the last meeting about electric.  She said she believed at the 				last meeting, Harry Hefty said the Borough derives a good income from 				the sale of electricity to the citizens that live here.  She said Harry said 				even though the electric bills are higher, it is probably a good thing 				because it splits the burden of costs between renters and property owners, 				rather than raising real estate taxes.  She said Buzz Reynolds had asked 				about businesses and why Mr. Moran is able to buy his electric from PPL 				and other businesses cannot.   She said Mr. Moran has a “grandfathered 				agreement” for the property he bought.  Brenda asked if she heard 					correctly that the agreement cannot be found anywhere.  President Miller 				said that was correct.  Brenda said that makes her question the legitimacy 				of the agreement.  Solicitor Landon said, without getting into the 					technicalities of it, that particular Moran property has been getting its 				power from PPL for as long as anyone can remember.  Therefore, PPL has 			an interest in providing power to that property.  If the Borough kicked PPL 			out, the Borough would potentially be liable to PPL for depriving PPL the 				opportunity to provide electric to that property.  President Miller said 				Ralph Young has the history on how this all started.  Ralph said he got his 				information from Mr. Denosky and it was around 1962 when PPL came 				into Watsontown.  The Borough couldn’t keep up with the capacity of 				electricity needed by Philco Ford for the two electric motors they used.  				That’s why PPL came into the Borough.  Ralph said he was under the 				impression that PPL was only used in the main building.  The office and 				the building on Ash Street are on the Borough’s electric.  The facility at 				the old Jasper building is on the Borough’s electric, as well as the building 			at the corner of 8th and Matthew Streets and the old silk mill on 9th Street.  				Edie said she was sure that was correct but would double check.  Brenda 				Boyer asked if it were reasonable to expect a verification of the mentioned 			information within the next few meetings.  She asked if there was 					legislation pertaining to future businesses coming into the Borough 				requiring them to buy electric from the Borough.  Solicitor Landon said 				the law is the law and the law says you can pass a ruling, which this 				Council has, that everyone in Watsontown must buy electric from the 				Borough.  If however, you’ve gotten your electric from someone other 				than the Borough, prior to a date in 1996 and have continuously gotten it 				from another source other than the Borough and you live in the Borough, 				you can continue to get electricity from that source.  Pat Yeager said 				according to Solicitor Tira, once a company started buying from PPL, the 				Borough could not kick PPL out.  Brenda Boyer said her main concern 				from the last meeting was no one could find any supporting 					documentation regarding PPL.  Brenda wanted to confirm that as Moran 				continues to buy properties in the Borough, all but one gets its electricity 				from the Borough.  

HEFTY SIGNS/	Ferris Roberts of 215 East 9th Street spoke regarding political signs.  He
HONTZ SIGNS:	said he has witnessed Harry Hefty signs placed in doors and an hour later 				someone removing them and placing Dave Hontz signs in the same doors.  			He asked if that was what was called nice politics?  Solicitor Landon said 				we were here tonight to conduct Borough business and not get into a 				political argument.  President Miller agreed.

MORAN’S		Michael Koch of 14 West Fourth Street asked if Council thought if ELECTRIC		Moran’s building is ever sold, Council could pass a rule that whoever buys 			the property would have to buy electric from the Borough.  Council 				said it cannot happen once PPL is there, Solicitor Landon agreed.  	Harry 				Hefty said the only way Moran can contribute to the town is through real 				estate taxes.  The only way to touch Moran is to increase tax millage.  				Harry said at present, the indirect tax comes through the electric and 				everyone pays the same rates, no matter poor or wealthy and it is unfair.  It 			is a regressive tax on the poor and unfortunately sticks it to the business 				man.  President Miller said electric rates are something Council is going to 			try and address at budget time.  Harry said an indirect tax on consumption 				is very slick and easy but asked is it really fair.


CAMERAS		Viola Ranck of 248 East Fourth Street spoke regarding the surveillance 
IN THE		cameras.  She asked Council to tell Borough citizens where surveillance BOROUGH/		cameras are in this town and if the police have the capability of  
BOROUGH		monitoring them.  She said her tax dollars go to the Watsontown Police TRUCK:		Department to protect her.  She would like an accounting for anyone else 				in the Borough who has any capability of monitoring cameras in the 				Borough.  She would like to know where each and every camera is located 			in this Borough, whether they are live-streamed and who can see it.  She 				doesn’t feel this is an unreasonable request.  Furthermore, Viola said at the 			expense of her tax dollars, there is a Borough truck that is driven to 				Montoursville every day and she would like to know why?  She wanted to 				know the cost of the vehicle and those costs associated with that vehicle 				and where the 	money came from that supports that vehicle.  Again, she 				doesn’t feel it’s an unreasonable request to make of this Borough, nor 				unreasonable to expect answers at the next meeting.  President Miller said 				Council would be happy to provide the requested information to Viola and 			the rest of the public.  Pat Yeager said some of Viola’s questions could be 				answered tonight.  She proceeded to say the cameras in town are outside 				the public restrooms at the park.  Chief Derr said there are 2 animal trail 				cameras currently at the park.  These cameras will take pictures of people 				moving around down there and the police have access to those pictures.  				There are cameras in the 8th Street Park that stream live to the Watsontown 			Police Department and the police monitor them from their office.  The 				cameras that have been installed in the Borough garage, they are not up 				and running yet.  Chief Derr was shown today where the cameras are 				actually located, awaiting a monitor and additional programming in order 				to make the system operational.  He said in his opinion stage one is 				complete and stage two needs completed.  President Miller said Council 				would address the rest of Viola’s questions and get the requested 					information.  

ZONING		Sandra Hendricks of 411 Main Street spoke regarding Moran buildings LAWS:		throughout town.  Zoning laws were mentioned at the last meeting.  She 				asked if there was a process in updating our zoning laws.  Jack Marshall 				and President Miller both agreed the zoning laws need updated and this 				issue will be addressed at budget time.  Jack Marshall said he asked 				Council to make zoning a priority for next year’s budget.

ELECTRIC		Buzz Reynolds of Buzz’s Pizza spoke regarding the electric at his 	
AT BUZZ’S		business on 8th Street of 44 years.  He said he has the oldest business PIZZA:		around, including the owner.  He said at the last meeting, someone 					suggested he have his building and equipment checked to make sure all 				was in good working order.  He had it done and as of yesterday, the 				electrician checked and found everything in order and working 					well.  He asked if anyone in the Borough knew anything about the					demand meters.  Edie said Jim Harvilla is coming to the Borough on 				Thursday morning to meet with Scott Winters and the Borough 					electricians.  He is also set to meet with Edie before next week’s budget 				workshop to talk about the demand meters and the electric rates.  President 			Miller asked Buzz if he’d like to meet with Jim Harvilla, to which Buzz 				said he would.  President Miller asked and Edie agreed to arrange a 				meeting between Buzz and Jim Harvilla.  President Miller said Jim 				Harvilla is the Borough’s electric engineer and maybe he’ll be able to help 			Buzz with his electric issues.  Buzz said if no one in the Borough knows 				anything about demand meters then why has he had one for over 40 years?  			Edie confirmed all Borough businesses have them.  Buzz said though the 				Borough is in the electric selling business, the more electric his business 				uses, the higher his electric rate is.  He said his demand meter runs at a 				high peak and it stays there throughout the entire month until it is reset.  				President Miller said it is something being looked into. Watsontown needs 			businesses and doesn’t want to discourage businesses.  Buzz asked why 				he couldn’t have a regular meter just like everyone else.  President Miller 				encouraged Buzz to direct all his electric questions to Jim Harvilla on 				Thursday.  Harry Hefty said it comes back to the question of “who” pays 				to provide the revenue in the Borough.  It definitely is something that 				needs looked into at budget time.  Buzz said since the first of the year, he 				has spent approx. $10,000.00 on electricity.  Buzz said he is not against 				what he uses but rather what he has to pay, he doesn’t mind paying his fair 			share for what he uses but he is trying to run a business.  He then 					referenced electric kilowatts and dollars from a history provided to him by 			the Borough.  Three years ago, he bought an electric food warming cabinet 			for  $3,200.00 to have hot food on display.  Then he bought a $3500.00 				electric smoker for ribs, pulled pork and smoked products.   These pieces 				of equipment, $6,700.00 worth, cannot be run cheap so he only runs them 				approx. 1 day per week.  Unless something changes, his long-standing 				business will be out of business sometime next year.  President Miller said 			Council “hears” him.  She hopes Buzz is better informed after meeting 				with Jim Harvilla and that he may be able to give suggestions for the 				town’s businesses as well.   

ELECTRIC		Phyllis Williamson of 111 East Fourth Street spoke regarding electric METER		meter deposits paid by renters.  She said the meter deposit has been DEPOSITS:		$150.00 for years and would like the deposit increased to $250.00.   She 				has rental properties and she has recently been stuck with an electric bill 				of over $500.  She said there are more rentals in the Borough than 					businesses, there are good and bad landlords and there are good and bad 				tenants.  Phyllis said it would help the Borough and possibly eliminate 				raising taxes.  She said no other utility holds the landlord responsible for 				balances left behind by tenants.  Harry Hefty asked for clarification of the 				purpose and use of meter deposits.  Edie said meter deposits are applied to 			the tenant’s final bill.  Edie also said landlords are notified when tenant’s 				electric bills are late.   President Miller thanked Phyllis for her suggestion 				and said it would be something for Council to consider.

ELECTRIC		Gary Harmon asked a question of the Solicitor.  If the Borough can force FROM PPL:		its residents to get their electric from the Borough, why can’t PPL force 				electric to be purchased from them?  Solicitor Landon said it’s because the 			Borough is a municipal government having statutory authorization to do 				“what” it does and PPL is a company.  He gave an example of the same 				way the Borough was able to	make residents hook to the sewer.

GREEN		Cindy Crozier of 307 Main Street spoke regarding the Green Pathway PATHWAY:		down along Canal Street and the river.  She talked of Tom Grbenick and 				the time he spent coming up with the grant and his plan for this project.  				She wanted to give credit to the Mayor as well.  She asked Council what 				their plan was to move the project forward.  She said she knew the 					Planning Commission and Tom presented it.  The project would have a 				great impact on this town.  She said Tom mentioned in April 2014, the 				Borough can apply for some grant money through some other 					organizations to move the project forward.  Cindy feels this project would 				be huge compared to the small 4th of July festivities that last only 3 or 4 				hours.  She said she thinks we need to do something “bigger” to get people 			into town.  Tom talked of access into town from the river, working with 				BiLo and presenting a welcome into Watsontown.  She said it will take a 				plan, dedication and money from the Borough to move the plan forward.  				President Miller said the Borough would have to go out and look for 				possible grants.  Cindy Crozier said she’d like Watsontown to put aside 				“seed money” in the budget each year to move the project forward.  				President Miller agreed it was a good idea. 

BANK RATES	Edie provided Council with rates from West Milton State Bank and John
FOR NEW		Deere for the new backhoe.  She also said there was confusion on the tape
BACKHOE:		from the last meeting as to whether Allenwood Equipment was to be 				called to look at the old backhoe.  President Miller said she thought this 				time every year the backhoe is gone over by Allenwood Equipment and it 				is not necessary to buy a new backhoe.  Jack Marshall agreed it was not 				necessary to buy a new one, the one we have can be repaired.  President 				Miller said at this time, Council is not prepared to buy a new backhoe with 			the old backhoe only having 5000 hours on it.  From the information she 				got, a new one is not necessary.  There was no vote but President Miller 				thought she heard the consensus of Council.  Someone from the audience 				mentioned if the backhoe is 20 years old but only has 5000 hours on it, the 			backhoe only averaged 5 hours of use per week.  Various conversations 				took place across the crowd regarding the backhoe.  	President Miller said 				a new backhoe was at the pleasure of Council and a 	motion could be 				made.  Solicitor Landon agreed.  Someone else asked who recommended 				the purchase of a new one, to which President Miller said it was on Mr. 				Winters’ recommendation.  President Miller said a skid loader for 					$5,000.00 and a bucket truck for $100,000.00 were already 	purchased this 				year.  It was suggested that Scott recommended these purchases as well, 				but Harry and Pat clarified that the bucket truck has 	been needed and 				talked about for 10 years and $90,000.00 was set aside in this year’s 				electric budget for the bucket truck.  Mayor Hontz stressed that Council 				shouldn’t paint this spending as a product of Mr. Winters.  President 				Miller agreed the bucket truck was needed.  Pat Yeager said originally 				Harry Hefty was onboard with the new backhoe because it could be used 				at the cemetery and salting streets in the winter time.  She said people just 				changed their minds.  Harry recapped the purchase of a new backhoe 				versus repairs to the old one and said the Borough is a little 	strapped for 				money right now.  The Mayor said at some point, the repairs were enough 				that most of Council was convinced that purchasing a new backhoe was 				something that should be done.  He said due to other issues within the 				Borough, Council has changed its mind.  President Miller said the decision 			to have repairs done to the old backhoe has nothing to do with other issues 			going on in the Borough.  She said with these repairs, the old backhoe may 			last another 5 to 10 years.  Someone from the audience asked Council to 				set money aside for capital expenditures like the backhoe.  President 				Miller said it is something that can be done.

CURB AT		President Miller asked if anyone had any information regarding the curb at
RANDY		Randy Coup’s.  Edie said Uni-Tec provided information, which was 
COUP’S:		included in Council’s packets.  Pat Ward had said at last week’s meeting 				the curb could be 3” high.  Pat Yeager asked if G.R. Charles had agreed to 			mill the curb to 3” at no cost.  President Miller said that was what Council 				was told by Wolfgang, the paver.  Pat clarified that Wolfgang was an 				employee of G.R. Charles.  It was her understanding that Ross, the owner 				of G.R. Charles said he cannot mill the curb down because it will crumble 				and they will not do it for nothing.  President Miller said the Council 				needs a lot more information from G.R. Charles and see just what they are 				willing to do.  The issue needs addressed, Randy cannot get into his 				garage and the renters cannot get into their parking places.  She said 				Council needs to address this and get it taken care of.  Mayor Hontz asked 				if the Borough Manager went to see G.R. Charles, to which Edie said she 				heard the Mayor and Mr. Winters went to Port Trevorton.  She said she 				was nowhere near G.R. Charles.  She said she called the morning Randy 				Coup was in the office but no one was in at G.R. Charles so she left a 				message.  Ross returned her call much later in the morning and said he 				was unwilling 	to do anything since Mr. Hontz and Mr. Winters were down 			to see him and threatened to go to the newspaper.  Edie told Mr. Charles 				she wasn’t getting involved in this and he’d have to talk to Council.  				Mayor 	Hontz asked Edie if she was sure that’s what Mr. Charles said.  				Mayor 	Hontz said Mr. Charles said he would not plane until he sends  his 				engineer up to see if it was placed according to the plan specifications.  				Mr. Charles also said if they try and take an inch or two off 	the top of the 				curb, it will crumble, leaving an unsightly mess that will not be a 					representative example of his company.  Mr. Charles will not recommend 				it.  Edie said she told Mr. Charles she knew nothing about the curb and 				Mr. Charles said he wanted no problems with the Watsontown Borough.  				It was the second time his company had done work for the Borough and he 			wanted to come back.  Edie said she agreed with him and said he’d need to 			speak with Council.  Mayor Hontz said if Mr. Charles chooses not to come 			back to the Borough, it is not because the Mayor went down and had a 				conversation with him.  Edie and Mayor Hontz both stressed the need to 				set the record straight, things get twisted.  President Miller said Council 				needs more information and the issue needs addressed.  It is not fair to the 				resident.  A resident asked who oversaw the installation of the curb and 				asked if there were plans to go by, to which President Miller said she 				would have thought so.  Mayor Hontz said there were other issues going 				on up there with that project, to which President Miller said “that” was a 				bold-faced lie and she could prove it.  Mayor Hontz said he was 					challenging the performance of elected officials and offered President 				Miller to challenge his performance as well.  She said she was not 					challenging his and he said he was about to challenge hers.  Edie asked 				if Pat Yeager as head of streets was going to call Ross Charles, just so the 				minutes are clear.  Pat said she would let Edie take care of it, Edie 					suggested they approach it together.  Pat said she would give Edie a call 				and they will do it together so they both get the same information.  Edie 				said it was much appreciated and asked if it were ok with the rest of 				Council and they said yes, it needs addressed as soon as possible.

GREENWAYS	Mayor Hontz said he received the final information from Tom Grbenick in 
MINI GRANT:	regards to the vitalization of the Greenways Mini Grant.  The Mayor said 				he has 	submitted his report to the Borough which will satisfy the 					Borough’s in-kind donation of $1,000.00 to the Susquehanna Greenway 				Partnership Grant.  The hard copy has been filed with Edie and an 					electronic copy has been forwarded to Tom Grbenick.  

G.R. CHARLES	Mayor Hontz handed President Miller a picture and asked if she wanted to MILLINGS:		discuss the pictured matter in private or in public.  President Miller said 				she had no problem addressing it.  She said it was a picture of behind her 				garage.  When G. R. Charles milled down Hicks Alley, which is behind 				their garage, they had millings, which they haul and throw away.  Her 				husband was out and they said to him “Mr. Miller would you like to have 				this and he said yes.  The Mayor asked if it wasn’t the other way around.  				President Miller said “no sir, it wasn’t”.  She said Ronnie told them to  				dump it and he would rake it off and use his truck and roll it down”.  So 				that is what G.R. Charles did, they dumped the millings behind their 				garage, her husband raked it off, there was already a driveway there, it just 			made it nicer, at no cost to the Borough.  Mayor Hontz asked who paid for 			the skid loader to carry the material.  President Miller asked what skid 				loader and the Mayor said the skid loader that prepared and deposited the 				material into their driveway.  The Mayor asked President Miller if she was 			trying to tell him that Ronnie wheeled that material over to their driveway.    			He said she and the Solicitor should have a discussion regarding the 				appearance of impropriety.  President Miller said it may appear improper 				to the Mayor but the material was just dumped into her driveway with 				G.R. Charles’ truck and Ronnie flattened it out.  She said they also 	used 				her driveway one night to park their equipment and G.R. Charles 					was very grateful.  She said they may have done it because they were 				allowed to park their equipment there.  She doesn’t know for sure but it 				cost the Borough nothing.  The Mayor said maybe it was deposited there 				because her husband identified himself as the husband of the Council 				President.  President Miller said he would have never done that.  She said 				the Mayor is really after him (Ronnie Miller), the Mayor sent the cops 				after him.  The Mayor said “no, I’m after you Harriet”.  She said “good 				luck with that” to the Mayor and said that he has questioned her integrity, 				her character and everything else.  The Mayor said her integrity is in 				question.  The Solicitor advised both sides to give thought to what they 				wanted in the newspaper.

NORTH		Chief Derr said he received word from North Central Highway Safety CENTRAL		Network, which is a grant that covers his officer’s overtime. Watsontown HIGHWAY		has been selected again for a two week period in November and they will 	
SAFETY		let them know.  They will pay for overtime and to put additional officers NETWORK:		out on the street.

POLICE		written
DEPARTMENT:

FIRE and		none
AMBULANCE:	

EMERGENCY	written
MANAGEMENT:

CODE			written
ENFORCEMENT:

SOLICITOR:	Solicitor Landon spoke regarding the CATV contract.  He said Solicitor 				Tira suggests Council look over the contract for possible changes to be 				made.  Edie said she would put it on the agenda for the next meeting.  

BOROUGH		written
MANAGER:


STORM WATER	Edie said she found the storm water map in the vault, as Pat Yeager 
MAP:			requested.  It is old but it does exist and is on file in the office.  Pat asked 				if there was any way to get Pat Ward a copy of the map.  Edie said she 				could make sure Uni-Tech gets the map to make copies.  Pat said that was 				a good idea because we need to fix the water problems in Watsontown.  

OLD SEWER	Edie said Bill Michael said the sewer license from plant has been 	
PLANT:		discontinued  as of Friday, November 1, 2013.  The old plant passed 				the inspection, everything is fine, the buildings are down and were 					disposed of properly.  DEP is very happy and the Borough’s permit has 				been discontinued.  Pat Yeager asked if it affected the insurance the 				Borough pays.  Edie said she called Gloria Buhl and once everything is 				conveyed to Milton, the sewer will be removed from the insurance policy.  			Edie said the buildings, imhoff tank and trickling filter have already been 				removed.  

PUBLIC WORKS	written
SUPERVISOR:

PAVING AT		Pat Yeager said she received a complaint regarding rain water at the 
CORNER OF		corners of Elm and Pool Alleys.  The complaint was received on 
ELM & POOL	Thursday, October 31, 2013 during the rain storm.  The dip in the Doli STREETS:		paving is now causing water to run onto the sidewalk where it is handicap 				accessible.  She said it will freeze in the winter as mentioned at the last 				meeting and it needs to be addressed.  

CLEANING		Pat Yeager said regretfully the office cleaning lady resigned and she asked PERSON:		if Council was doing anything to replace her.  Edie said there was no 				direction given.  Pat asked if the office received any applications. Edie 				said the office was in receipt of one application.  President Miller said 				maybe it could be put in the newspaper.  Edie said that if anyone knows of 			anyone looking for work, send them into the office for an application.  She 			also said it could be put in the newsletter.  Edie said currently the office 				and the police department are taking care of their own sides of the 					building.  

QUOTES FOR	Mary Phillips said Dan Folk gave Council the name of someone who CEMETERY		does masonry work.  She also said Ursula Harmon’s husband does 	
STEPS:		masonry work and asked if it was ok with Council to get both parties to 				quote the steps at the cemetery.  President Miller said absolutely and if 				there were any more interested parties, please forward their names to 				Council.


EMA:			A resident asked if the EMA position was a paid position or if it was 				compensated in any way.  President Miller said EMA was a volunteer 				position only, with no payment and no compensation.

ADJOURNMENT:	There being no more business to come before Council, at 8:38 p.m. a 				motion was made by Mary Phillips, seconded by Ralph Young to adjourn.



Respectfully Submitted,



Brendi L. Brooke
Secretary/Treasurer



			
